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1. 
Background and Discussions
Due to the unexpected COVID-19 outbreak most of the 3GPP meetings in Q1/2020 could only be held as e-meetings with a reduced scope. Most of the working groups (in SA, CT and RAN) were only able to focus on the immediately necessary Rel-16 items, which need to be completed by June 2020 latest in order to meet the IMT-2020 submission deadlines. 
For Q2/2020 already all April meetings have been either cancelled completely or will be converted into e-meetings. Again, the focus of these e-meetings will be (for most of the groups) mainly on Rel-16. 

In the original planning, which was detailed at the December 2019 plenaries, the time plan for Rel-17 was such that for the stage 2 SA groups the main focus of the work would have been on Rel-17 work in Q1 and Q2/2020. This obviously did/will not happen in the way as originally planned, due to the changes explained above. 

Therefore, in the current situation, it seems feasible to shift the Rel-17 timeline by 3 months for all SA, RAN and CT working groups. For RAN this decision is proposed in a separate discussion paper for RAN March 2020 plenary. 

We are aware that such decisions should usually only be taken at face-to-face meetings. This exceptional request is made at the TSG#87 e-meetings in order to allow all working groups a better planning for Q2/2020 as well as also reducing the uncertainty for WGs whether additional ad-hoc meetings would be needed (e.g. in Q3/2020) in order to meet the originally approved timelines. 

After the intensive discussions over the second half of 2019 on study/work item prioritization of Rel-17, we don’t recommend to try to either reduce or extend the approved content of Rel-17.

As for Rel-18, no timelines were agreed so far in SA/CT. The discussion on Rel-18 timeline needs to be held at one of the upcoming 3GPP SA/CT plenaries. 

2. 
Proposal
3GPP CT and 3GPP SA are asked to approve the following timeline/dates for Rel-17:

· Stage 2 freeze: 
December 2020 (originally planned for September 2020)

· Stage 3 freeze: September 2021 (9 months after stage 2 freeze)
· ASN.1 and OpenAPI specification freeze: December 2021

Note that it is assumed that RAN approves Rel-17 timelines which are aligned. 

The approved content of Rel-17 is not affected by this decision.

